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February 11, 2007

P.O. Box 7

Torrington, Wyoming 82240

DEQ/Water QualityDivision
Attn: Bill DiRienzo
Herschler Building4W
122 W. 25thStreet
Cheyenne, VVy.82002

FILED
fEB 13 2007

TerriA. Lorenzon,Director
EnvironmentalQualityCouncil

-
Ref: CBM Water Discharges

Dear Mr. DiRienzo:

I am writing to request that the EQC require a simplerand strongeragriculturalprotection
policy. I believe it is wrong to force landownerswho do not desire iUo accept CBM
water discharges,discharges which destroytheir soil andvegetation..Property owner's
rights shouldbe honored and the productivity of their ranchesprotected.
Tam also requestingthat the EQC include default limits for CBM discharges that do not
exceed and EC of 1,300 and SAR of 5 which would ensureprotection of soils, grazing
lands and irrigatedlands. Additionally, the EQC shouldrequire protection of all
ephemeral drainagesand bottomlands, regardlessof their size. The grasses in these
ephemeral drainageshave value for both livestock and wildlife.

The EQC shouldalso require dischargewater to meet irrigationwater quality at the point
of use. andnot just at the end.ofpipe discharge. The EQC shouldmake industryprove

. they will not hann existing uses as opposedto the rancherllandownerhaving to prove this.
CUITentlythe Ag Protection Policy has a Tier 2 and Ti.er3 process in which industrycan
try and get higherEC and SAR limits. I ask that the EQCnot acceptthis analysisbut,
instead, require EC and SAR limits that are well publishedand wen known to provide
projection for plants and soils.

Finally, the EQC should reject the new "Effluent Dependent"water category proposedby
the DEQ. Effluent dischargesshould not be categorizedas an "environmenmlbenefit"
which would allow more poJ1utionand damagesinto the ephemeraldrainages.

Thank you.
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